
Rivermont 18 Holers
Closing Meeting

November 13, 2014
Rivermont Dining Room

Deb called the meeting to order at 10:25am.

Matthew addressed the group and stated that he would like to have more 
women participate in the Club Championship.  Entries need to be full 
members.  He also wanted to let everyone know that Monday thru Friday 
after 1:30pm is considered twilight, and that women still have priority on 
Thursday mornings during the winter.  

Big Sisters – Barb McCoy stated there were 3 new people this year.

Communications – Ethel asked everyone to let her know if anyone has any 
pertinent information that needs to be passed on to all the members.

Budget – Vesta stated there were 48 members this year, compared to 50 last 
year.  $215 was spent per tournament and had 7 tournaments.  One hole-in-
one was paid out this year to Janice Nesmith for $178.50.  There were 27 
play days.  Guest Day came in $215 under budget and MVP was enlarged to 
3 payout places this year.  

MVP – Vesta announced this year’s winners:
3rd place with 385 points – Vesta $25
2nd place with 405 points – Anita $50
1st  place with 445 points – Toi $75

Handicap/ Rules – Joyce addressed a question that Darien asked regarding 
an unplayable ball in a bunker.  Joyce said there were 2 options in addition 
to playing it as it lies.  First was to go back to the place of player’s last shot, 
and the other option was to move it two club lengths within the bunker, no 
closer to the hole, both with 1 stroke penalties.  Joyce then announced the 
most improved player which was Toi Hubbard.  Pat Reis was second most 
improved.  Also noted was that Lindsay broke 80 and Toi broke 90.
 
Playdays – Ethel listed the top 5 winners of play day payouts.  They were:
5th place Anita - $110
4th place Joyce - $122
3rd place Darien - $123.50
2nd place Deb - $125
1st place Toi - $164.83

Tara – Janice announced that Horseshoe Bend withdrew from Tara and that 
Berkeley Hills CC will take their place.  The Manor and White Columns will 
work together.  This makes 13 clubs participating in Tara for 2015, with 6 



clubs hosting each year.  This year Rivermont will host in May, possibly the 
7th or 14th.  This past year 33 of the Rivermont 18 holers participated in Tara. 

River North – Mary stated that 28 Rivermont 18 holers played in RN this 
past season and that 9 clubs participated.

Team – Nell announced that Alpharetta Athletic Club won the Team 
championship by 2 ½ points.  2nd place was Rivermont with 79.5 points and 
3rd place was St. Ives with 73.5 points.  29 Rivermont 18 holers participated 
this year.  She thanked Deb for facilitating Survey Monkey, and Judy Davis 
for all her help in getting this year’s Team started.  2015 Team will wear the 
same shirt as last year, and Nell and Eileen will attend an organizational 
meeting in January.

Mini Guest – Darien said there were 18 2-man teams for the mini guest this 
past June.  It was well received by everyone, and deemed a great success.

Mixed Events – Jayne stated that there were 5 events in 2014.  Attendance 
was as follows:  April 10 couples, June 7, August 18, September 11 and the 
Turkey Shoot yielded 18 couples with the Berrys coming in first and the 
Pfeifers in second.

Tournaments – Jayne speaking for Lindsay, mentioned that there needs to 
be more participation and discussion followed.  Nell & Sarah won the 
member/member.  4 Ball this year consisted of 9 teams and 2 pools.  Anita 
and Vesta won.  Joyce won the President’s Cup.  Also mentioned were 
Match Play and Ringer Tournament winners.

Scrapbook – Bev shared the beautiful scrapbook she made.

Volunteers – Margaret encouraged everyone to please sign up when asked.

Yearbook – Deb asked everyone to please check that their names and 
addresses are correct.

Member/Guest – Deb (for Dana) mentioned that Dana did a great job.  She 
said that each year we decide if M/G should be a 2 day member/member or a 
2 day member/guest.  Ethel asked if M/G could be 2 consecutive Thursdays 
instead of 2 days in a row.  

Birdies/Ringers/Chip-ins – Vesta handed out all ringer and chip-in money.  
It was noted that in Flight 2 Janice got an eagle.  In Flight 1 Deb and Pam 
each got an eagle, and Deb got 48 birdies.

Deb announced that the same officers would be in place next year.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:21am.



 

     


